
 

 
 
 
 
 

Joint Director of Resources and Head of Paid Service 
 

Monday, 17th August 2020 
 

The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to 
Information) (England) Regulations 2012 

 
 
Notice is hereby given in accordance with Regulation 10 of the Local Authorities 
(Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 
2012 that the following key decision is intended to be made at the above Meeting of 
Executive. This was not included the List Of Key Decisions And Items To Be Considered 
In Private which was issued on 26th June 2020. 
 

To create a fixed term four year planning apprenticeship post within the Planning 
Enforcement Team 

 
 
Compliance with the requirements to give 28 clear days notice in accordance with the 
above Regulation is impracticable. 
 
Reason for urgency: The Council has to be able to give the supplier of the apprenticeship 
certainty that the post holder will be employed by the Council for the four year period 
before the apprenticeship can be guaranteed to be paid for through the apprenticeship 
levy and before the post holder is able to join the apprenticeship. If the Council is unable to 
provide that certainty before the start of September then the post holder would not be able 
to start their apprenticeship until next year’s intake in September 2021.   
 
The Chair of the Growth Scrutiny Committee has been informed of the decision to be 
taken. 

 
 

 
 
Sarah Sternberg 
Solicitor to the Council & Monitoring Officer 
 
7th August 2020 
 


